
      UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
SECTOR POLICIES AND PROGRAMS DIVISION 

OFFICE OF AIR QUALITY PLANNING AND STANDARDS 
OFFICE OF AIR AND RADIATION 

 
 
DATE:  October 8, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Meeting Notes: Pressure Sensitive Tape Council Meeting 
  
FROM: Kelley Spence (EPA/OAR/OAQPS/SPPD/NRG) 
    
TO:  EPA-HQ-OAR-2018-0416 
 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to present a summary of the meeting with the Pressure 
Sensitive Tape Council (PSTC) and the EPA on October 8, 2019 regarding the Residual Risk and 
Technology Review (RTR) of the National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants 
(NESHAP) for Paper and Other Web Coating (POWC).   
 
Attendees: 
 

• Mark Hawes, Shurtape Technologies 
• John Metzger, 3M 
• Kelley Spence, EPA/OAQPS 

 
Summary: 
 
The EPA and the Environmental Health and Safety Committee of the PSTC met (via phone) to 
discuss the completion of the POWC RTR. The EPA provided an overview of the path forward 
for completing the RTR by the March 13, 2020 court-ordered deadline. The PSTC 
representatives provided a review of the comments they submitted to the docket in response to 
the proposal published in the Federal Register on September 19, 2019.  No new information was 
discussed.  


